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Reauthorization Bill Finds New Life in 109th Congress

House Majority Leader Tom Delay (R-TX) announced yesterday that the White House would support spending $299 billion for a transportation reauthorization bill in the 109th Congress.  This figure was the same amount being discussed by House and Senate conferees before negotiations on a six-year transportation reauthorization bill fell apart in the waning days of the 108th Congress.

Chairman Don Young (R-AK) of the House Transportation & Infrastructure Committee has announced his intention to reintroduce the Transportation Equity Act - A Legacy For Users (TEA-LU) next week.  The Chairman is consulting with House leaders to ensure that TEA-LU is passed by the full House by March.  Chairman Young moved earlier today to adopt his committee’s rules for the 109th Congress and announce subcommittee assignments.  For your review, a copy of the committee’s subcommittee assignments has been attached.  

Chairman Young’s counterpart in the Senate, Chairman James M. Inhofe, (OK) of the Senate Environment and Public Works Committee, has also shared that he plans to reintroduce a TEA-21 reauthorization bill in the coming weeks.  

A recent Congressional Budget Office (CBO) analysis that projected excise tax receipts for the Highway Trust Fund is helping frame the debate over the transportation reauthorization bill in the 109th Congress.  CBO is reporting that $245 billion in excise taxes would flow into the trust fund from fiscal 2005 through fiscal 2010.  Another $11 billion would come from transfers out of the general fund into the trust fund, increasing the total amount available to $256 billion.  The remaining dollars could be closed through various accounting measures, including: crediting trust fund interest to the trust fund, ending gasoline tax exemptions and spending down trust fund balances.

TEA-21 initially expired on September 30, 2003 and has been extended a number of times as a result of Congressional action.  The most recent extension of TEA-21 expires on May 31, 2005.
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Istook Reportedly Loses Chairmanship of House Transportation Appropriations Subcommittee

According to The Hill, a respected Capitol Hill publication, House Republican leaders have stripped Congressman Ernest Istook (R-OK) of his position as Chairman of the House Appropriations Committee's Subcommittee on Transportation, Treasury and Independent Agencies.  The incoming Chairman of the full House Committee on Appropriations Jerry Lewis (R-CA) and House leaders have set forth a plan to reduce the number of appropriations subcommittees from 13 to 10.  This downsizing of subcommittees forced Congressman Istook out of his Chairmanship.  A new Chairman for the subcommittee is expected to be announced shortly.

If you have questions concerning the Federal Brief, please contact Government Relations Manager for Federal Affairs Raffi Hamparian at (213) 922-3769 or Government Relations Administrator for Federal Affairs Marisa Yeager at (213) 922-2262.
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